
MVRC/ YARS 7 June 2022 Meeting 

Explorit Science Center and Zoom 

Attending Explorit:  

Officers: President Gary Matteson WA6TQJ and Secretary Dave Nishikawa KC6YFG. 

Members Explorit:  Tom Bowen KM6DML, Larry Conroy N6BX, Steve Dold W6KCS, Wes Hardaker WS6Z, 

Rick Littlefield N6KLB, Bruce Muramoto  KN6SYF, and Bill Ragsdale K6KN. 

Guests Present Explorit: 

Members Zoom: Rob Brunk N6KIX, Shayne Hughes N6SPE, Peter Klavins KK6OIX , Greg Kruckewitt 

KG6SJT, Lu King W6KJX, Tom Preston KQ6EO, Steve Sparks KC6MHT, and Heather Spalding 

Meeting opened by President Gary Matteson WA6TQJ,  at 1930 hours with self-intros all around. 

Approval of May Minutes deferred. 

Approval of May Treasurer’s report deferred. 

YARS/MVRC Treasurer’s Report 

May 2022 

Beginning Balance – May 1       $5,838.63 

Deposits 

  None 

 Total Deposits     0.00   $5,838.63 

Withdrawals 

  1168 Sac Amateur Radio Club – Reissue 

   Bariani Ride Support Check 50.00 

 Total Withdrawals    50.00   $5,788.63 

Ending Balance – May 30       $5,788.63 

Encumbrances  (pending checks)  0.00   $5,788.63 

Available Balance – May 30 (ending balance less encumbrances)  $5,788.63 

Member Dues Paid: 

None 

Pending Checks (Issued but not yet deposited) 

(none) 



Repeater Trustee Report: Steve Dold W6KCS reports that the K6MVR 147.000 is operating fine. Antenna 

was turned north for the Davis Double Century and needs to be repositioned to its normal eastward 

facing direction. Secretary Dave Nishikawa KC6YFG will do that on Sunday. 

Nominating Committee Report: Shayne Hughes N6SPE sent out the notice. One member offered to 

serve if any of the present officers decided to step down. Present officers were willing to serve another 

term. 

Rick Littlefield N6KLB, Cache Creek Ridge Ride Communications Coordinator,  gave a report on the event 

held 7 May. Volunteers Rob Brunk N6KIX, Wes Hardaker WS6Z, and Dave Nishikawa KC6YFG reported on 

their experiences. 

Secretary Dave Nishikawa KC6YFG, Davis Double Century Radio and SAG Coordinator, gave a report on 

the ride held 21 May. 

Rick Littlefield N6KLB gave a rundown on Western States and Tevis Cup communications preparation. 

The WSER is set but the Tevis could use more radio ops. 

Bill Ragsdale K6KN gave an update to Field Day preparation slated for 25, 26 June at UCD’s soccer field. 

There will be two stations and the Sacramento Amateur Radio Club will host dinner. 

Meeting adjourned approximately 2050 hrs.  

 

 


